
7 December 2018

Ms Elizabeth Dabars

SA Branch Secretary

Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation-South Australian Branch

elizabeth.dabars@anmfsa.org.au

Cc: The Federal Secretary, industrial@anmf.org.au

Dear Ms Dabars

Organisation must respond to the post-election report of the Australian Electoral 
Commission: E2018/100

On 28 November 2018 the Registered Organisations Commission (the ROC) received a post 
election report from the Australian Electoral Commission (AEC) for election E2018/100 dated 28 
November 2018. The AEC will have also provided the report to the organisation under section 197 
of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act). 

The report identifies rules that were difficult to interpret or apply, in particular rule 84.1. This letter 
serves as a reminder of the obligations imposed on the organisation or branch as a consequence 
of the AEC’s report. If a response has already been sent to the AEC and made available to all 
members please disregard this letter.

A notice must be published on the organisation’s website

The organisation or branch must publish on its website a notice that a copy of the report is 
available from the organisation, branch or the AEC on request. The notice must be kept on the 
website for a period of at least 3 months (see regs 141(4) and (5)).

A written response must be provided to the AEC

A written response must be provided to the AEC within 30 days of receipt of the report. The 
organisation’s response must include whether the organisation or branch intends to take action 
and if so what action the organisation or branch intends to take (s198(2)).

Extract of report must be made available to members

The organisation or branch must make the section of the report relating to the difficult rules 
available to its members (s198(3)). This extract from the report must be made available to the 
members before or at the same time as the organisation’s response is made available to members.  

Written response must be made available to members

A copy of the organisation’s response to the AEC must be made available to members either:

 within 30 days after the response is given to the AEC, or

 published in the next edition of the organisation or branch journal (s198(5))

Subsection 198(6) and regulation 142 prescribe ways in which the relevant extract and the copy of 
the response can be made available to members. These do not limit the ways in which they can be 
made available to members. The organisation will comply if it does all of the following:-
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 publish the report extract and the copy of the response in the next edition of the organisation or 
branch’s journal; and

 within 30 days of giving the response to the AEC:

 lodges with the ROC a copy of the relevant extract and response, together with a 
declaration that a copy will be provided to any member who so requests; and

 give notice in the next edition of the organisation or branch’s journal, or an appropriate 
newspaper, that a copy of the relevant extract and response are available on request to 
each member free of charge; and

 publish the relevant extract on the website within 14 days after receiving the report, and publish 
the response on the website within 14 days of giving the response to the AEC (reg 142(2)).

Penalties may apply

If the organisation or branch does not:

 respond to the AEC within 30 days,
 make the extract of the report relating to the rules available to members no later than the 

organisation’s response is made available to members, or
 make the organisation’s response available to members within 30 days or in the next 

edition of the journal,

the organisation may face penalties under the RO Act.  Each requirement listed above is a civil 
penalty provision that may result in fines for the organisation

As noted above, if the response and report have already been made available to members and the 
AEC, please disregard this letter.   If you have any questions in relation to these obligations please 
contact the ROC for assistance by email to regorgs@roc.gov.au.

If the organisation or branch decides to alter its rules in response to the AEC’s report

If the organisation or branch decides to alter its rules in response to the AEC’s report, the ROC is 
NOT able to provide advice and assistance regarding draft alterations or the processes required to 
make the alterations.  Rule alterations remain a function of the Fair Work Commission.

Yours faithfully

Matthew Indrigo

Registered Organisations Commission 

mailto:regorgs@roc.gov.au
http://www.roc.gov.au/


 

7 December 2018 

Ms Elizabeth Dabars 
SA Branch Secretary 
Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation-South Australian Branch 
elizabeth.dabars@anmfsa.org.au 

Dear Ms Dabars, 

cc: The Federal Secretary, industrial@anmf.org.au 
 
 
Reminder of actions required when persons elected to office 

The Australian Electoral Commission has provided the Registered Organisations Commission (the 

ROC) a declaration of results for the election of uncontested and contested offices for SA Branch 

[E2018/100]. This letter is a reminder of certain obligations imposed on organisations and on persons 

elected to office. 

A notice must be published on the organisation’s website 

The organisation or branch must, as soon as practicable after receiving the post-election report, publish 

on its website a notice that a copy of the report is available from the organisation, branch or the AEC on 

request. The notice must be kept on the website for a period of at least 3 months (see regulation 141 of 

the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Regulations 2009). 

Holders of office required to undertake approved training 

Section 293K of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the RO Act) requires each officer 

with financial management duties to undertake approved training that covers those duties within 6 

months after the person begins to hold office. Please ensure that relevant officers undertake approved 

training within the required timeframe. Please also ensure that all new holders of office are advised of 

their obligations to make disclosures regarding remuneration, non-cash benefits and material personal 

interests, the details of which are provided for in the RO Act. 

Organisation must notify the Commission of changes  

Also, section 233(2) of the RO Act requires that an organisation must notify the Commission within 35 

days of any changes to the holders of office in the organisation. If there are no changes a 

notification is not required.  If the election has resulted in any changes to the holders of office, the 

Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation-South Australian Branch must notify the Commission of 

these changes. In particular, please advise: 

 

1. Person(s) who have ceased to hold office: 

 the name of the office vacated;  

 the date of the change of office holder; and 

 the name of the person vacating the office. 
 

2. Person(s) who have commenced to hold office: 

 the name of the office now held; 

 the date of the change of office holder; 

 the name of the person now holding the office; 
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 the postal address of the person (generally the postal address of the organisation); and 

 the occupation of the person now holding the office. 

 

The notification must include a declaration by the Secretary (or other prescribed officer) that the 

information is a correct statement of the changes made.  A template notification of changes, which may 

assist you, is attached. If any change does not apply until a date in the future, you do not need to notify 

until then (e.g. AGM, 1 January, 2nd Monday in March).  If you have already lodged this information, 

please disregard this reminder. 

 

Regards 

 

Matthew Indrigo 

Registered Organisations Commission

http://www.roc.gov.au/
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Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 
s.189—Arrangement for conduct of an election 

Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation 

(E2018/100) 

MR ENRIGHT MELBOURNE, 3 MAY 2018 

Arrangement for conduct of election. 
 

[1] On 20 April 2018 the South Australian Branch of the Australian Nursing and 

Midwifery Federation lodged with the Registered Organisations Commission prescribed 

information in relation to an election for the following offices:  

 

Branch President   (1) 

Branch Vice President   (1) 

Branch Executive Member   (4) 

Branch Councillor   (15) 

 

[2] I am satisfied that an election for the above-named offices is required to be held under 

the rules of the organisation and, under subsection 189(3) of the Fair Work (Registered 

Organisations) Act 2009, I am making arrangements for the conduct of the election by the 

Australian Electoral Commission. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

DELEGATE OF THE COMMISSIONER 

 

Printed by authority of the Commonwealth Government Printer 

 

<Price code A, PR351058> 

[2018] ROCD 82 

DECISION 



From: KELLETT,Stephen  

Sent: Thursday, 3 May 2018 1:06 PM 
To: 'Industrial Elections' 

Subject: Scheduled election - ANMF SA Branch - E2018/100 - granted [SEC=UNCLASSIFIED] 

 
Dear Electoral Officer 
 
Please see attached a copy of the Delegate’s decision in relation to the above. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
STEPHEN KELLETT 
Financial Reporting  

Registered Organisations Commission 
 
Tel: (02) 6746 3283 
Email: stephen.kellett@roc.gov.au 
 
GPO Box 2983, MELBOURNE VIC 3001  | Level 13, 175 Liverpool Street, Sydney NSW 2000 
 

Did you know?  We have a free email subscription service to send out important updates and 

newsletters.  Subscribe here 

 
www.roc.gov.au 
 

 

 
 

E2018 100 
Decision.pdf  

mailto:stephen.kellett@roc.gov.au
http://www.roc.gov.au/website-information/email-updates
http://www.roc.gov.au/


20 April 2018 

Registrar 
Fair Work Australia 
GPO Box 1994 
MELBOURNE Vic 3001 

By email: melbourne@fwa.gov.au 
orgs@fwc.gov.au 

Dear Sir I Madam 

Australian Nursing and 
Midwifery Federation 
(SA Branch) 
With you at work and in practice 

ANMF South Australian Branch is required to hold an election for its elected positions in 
2018 as the current term of office for all positions (with the exception of Branch Secretary) 
expires on 30 November 2018. 

Arising from this, the following motion was carried by Branch Councillors at their meeting on 
18 April 2018: 

'That ANMF South Australian Branch Council requests the Industrial Registrar 
to authorise the conduct of elections in accordance with the provisions of the 
Fair Work (Registered Organisation) Act 2009, under section 189 of Schedule 
1 B, for Branch President, Branch Vice President, 4 Branch Executive members 
and 15 Ordinary Branch Councillors.' 

Please find enclosed a 'Prescribed Information for Election' form - Regulation 138, 
Subsection 189(1) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisation) Regulation in relation to this 
matter. 

If you have any queries in relation to the information provided please contact Julie Livesey in 
the first instance on Tel. (08) 8334 1940. 

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

Yours sincerely 

ANMF (SA Branch) 
ABN 95 969 485 175 
ANMF South Australian Branch 
ABN 71 465 180 449 

191 Torrens Road 
R1dleyton SA 5008 
t: 08 8334 1900 
f: 08 8334 1901 

Toll Free 
1800 809 642 
Membership line 
08 8334 1902 

Mail Address 
PO Box 861 Regency Park BC SA 5942 
e: enquiry@anmfsa.org.au 
w: anmfsa.org.au 

Connect with us 

0 0 80 0 



PRESCRIBED INFORMATION FOR ELECTION 
REGULATION 138 OF SECTION 189(1) 

I am an officer of the Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation South Australian Branch 
and am authorised to sign this statement which is lodged in accordance with Regulation 138 
of Section 189( 1 ). 

1. The officers in respect of which the election is required are the following elected 
positions: 

Branch President 
Vice Branch President 

4 Branch Executive members; and 
15 Ordinary Branch Councillors 

2. The reason for which the election is required is that the term of office for the 
above positions expires on 30 November 2018. 

3. The electorate for the election is: 

Whole of the Branch. 

4. The dates and times that nominations open and close are: 

Nominations shall be conducted between the 1'1 day of September 2018 and 
elections to be completed by the 301

h day of October 2018, noting that the Returning 
Officer may call for nominations prior to the 1 ''day September, in accordance with 
rules 85.1.1 and 85.2 of the ANMF Federal Rules. 

5. The voting system to be used in the conduct of the election is: 

Direct voting system. 

Adj A oc Profes§.P Iizabeth Dabars AM 
/ NCH S~RETARY 

20April{~8 

(signed) 


	587D9927F3C66AFD266726D5E597599F2830628317.pdf
	587D9927F3C66AFD266726D5E597599F28306.doc




